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Question: 
CASA 10

Topic: 
Ansett maintenance – BAe 146.

Hansard Page/Written Question on Notice: 243-244

Senator O’Brien asked:  
So the exemption was granted by CASA prior to BAe extending that exemption more widely: is that what you are saying?  Perhaps it is the wrong way of putting it: prior to BAe recommending a changed schedule of inspections for the aircraft generally. 

Do you know whether it is a fatigue issue on the landing gear?  If you can take it on notice and supply us with the detail as to precisely what was involved in this particular defect and how CASA chose to grant an exemption for the aircraft to permit it to continue flying. 

Answer:

CASA apologises for a typographical error contained in a response to Question on Notice 13 (CASA 13), provided by the Authority to the Senate Rural and Regional Affairs and Transport Legislation Committee at the Additional Estimates Hearing of 19 February 2001. 

The term ‘extension’ rather than exemption should have been used in the second paragraph of the response, which, therefore, should have read as follows –

‘CASA is not aware of exemptions to structural inspections issued for B767s in 1999, which were reported by the Canberra Times and referred to by the Senate Committee.  

However, CASA is aware of an extension granted in mid 2000 in respect of inspections to undercarriage components of BAe146 aircraft.  This extension on BAe146 inspections subsequently gained an approval from the UK to all BAe146 aircraft.  

The extension in respect of inspections to undercarriage components of BAe146 aircraft occurred as a result of the following - 

CASA Melbourne office was alerted by Ansett Technical Services on 11 February 2000 that four fatigue inspections had been omitted on Ansett BAe 146 aircraft.

Consequently, the inspections were overdue on some of BAe 146 aircraft. 

The evidence presented to CASA by the operator indicated that the omission of the inspections related to the Main Undercarriage attachment fittings at the upper fuselage attachment point.

BAe 146/AVRO 146-RJ MPD – Structures Programme, Ansett TA 30668 and BAe Special Structural Inspections (SSIs) 53-20-167/168/169 & 171 refer.

The omission of the inspections related to a part of the Maintenance Programme Document (MPD).  This forms a part of the routine maintenance inspection program requirements for the BAe146 aircraft type.  

No Airworthiness Directive was involved or issued by the National Airworthiness Authority involved, therefore no Exemption or Exclusion actions were required by CASA or the Operator to resolve the issue.

Resolution of the inspection problem was recovered to the MPD requirements through restoring the inspection schedule to normal in a series of actions and timeframes agreed to by Ansett Technical Services and required by CASA’s Melbourne Airline Office.

The manufacturer BAe UK, were consulted about the plan of action to recover the situation and provided supporting technical data.  This enabled Ansett and CASA to reach an agreed position on the recovery program to the MPD.  

The operator complied with the requirements and conditions imposed by CASA, and these required actions were completed on schedule. 
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